CCI Sciences Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Friday, November 19, 2010





1:30 PM- 3:00 PM

4187 Smith Lab
ATTENDEES: Bitters, Buckner, Daniels, Fredal, Gustafson, Lyvers-Peffer, Solomon, Vankeerbergen. 
AGENDA: 
1. Approval of 11/5/10 and 11/10/10 minutes 
· 11/5/10: Solomon, Buckner, unanimously approved
· 11/10/10: Bitters, Buckner, unanimously approved
2. ASC 314.01: Online Research and the Science Literature (return)  
· There is no evidence from departments that there is a need for this course. Letters of support from departments are still needed. Some, or much, of the material might already be covered in science (or other) departments.
· Rationale provided by instructor covers much information regarding an assignment called “Make the Leap.”
· ASC 120, which is the prerequisite, covers fundamentals of library research but is not science specific.

· Enrollment data is provided to support need for course.

· This is a 3-credit course; however, the content is rather light.

· In a nutshell, subcommittee still wonders about two questions:

· Is this a course that students ever need to take?

· Does the course have intellectual merit?

· Table the proposal & Jim Fredal will send feedback asking department to address bolded point above.
3. Statistics Minor  
· Two main readers did not see problems.

· Sequence: students will be encouraged to finish their sequences before semester conversion.

· Minor has 15 semester hours (minimum at the university is 12 credit hours).


Solomon, Bucker, unanimously approved
4. Psychology: BA & BS  
· Main changes: (1) Reduction of areas from 6 to 4; (2) Restructuring the advanced course requirements. Most courses are the same. Total number of hours is pretty straightforward.
· Most courses satisfy learning outcomes 1 & 3. The other learning outcomes are not much represented. Perhaps this could be a problem.

· Department is working on adding the levels of the learning outcomes. 

· Concern from one subcommittee member about the program learning goals: e.g., LO #1: how does one measure that?
· Will they be able to deliver all their courses if they are keeping all their courses? Are they going to add more faculty to be able to offer all those courses? Request additional information from Department: how will students be able to graduate in a timely manner? The department could, for example, provide a preliminary model schedule for the first few semesters/years.
· The program learning goals on the first page of PACER and the ones mentioned in the actual proposal (at the end of the document “List of semester courses in the program) are not the same. They should be identical. 

· Learning goals should more specifically be tied to course offerings. Larger concern is to make sure that all learning goals are covered if, as may realistically happen, courses will be offered less frequently.

· Assessment plan reference (on p. 2 of PACER form) does not give information on how they are assessing the majors. Even though they already have an assessment plan on file with OAA, they probably need a revised one.

(As a whole, ASC is very directed to indirect measures. We need more direct measures.)

· P. 2 of Pacer: “Does this program have a pre-major? No.” Why is that the case? Currently, there is a pre-major for Psychology. Ask for an explanation if indeed the pre-major is being removed. 
· Transition policy is not very clear; specific information would be welcome.

· Proposal tabled; points above will be submitted to department.
· BS has more statistics and students will take more sciences and math than in the BA.
· CCI recently decided that 39 hours of a major should be upper-level courses. As we proceed, subcommittee should be paying attention to that aspect in proposals. 

Meeting adjourned 3:00PM
